
 
 
 
 

 PHONE FAX WEB 

Vaughan House, 46 Francis Street, London SW1P 1QN 020 7798 9095  www.rcdow.org.uk 

 

Diocese of Westminster Education Service 

 

Dear Colleague in Catholic Education, 

   

The Education Service every Wednesday provides schools with a wide variety of materials, resources, advice and updates 

on all matters relating to our schools and colleges. The content of these Bulletins are for Headteachers, Senior Leaders, 

Teaching Staff, Governors, Clergy and anyone who you feel would benefit from them. Please feel free to share widely.   

 

Objectives of the Education Service during Coronavirus (Covid-19) pandemic from June to 

July 2020  

 

 To support and training for Headteachers, Heads of RE, RE Coordinators, Governors and the wider school community 

to cope at this time of unprecedented challenge; 

 To provide the updates from the UK Government, DfE, CES and the Diocese of Westminster on all aspects of the 

Coronavirus Covid-19 relating to schools and colleges;  

 To provide resources and advice relating to the Teaching and Learning of RE; 

 To provide resources and advice relating to Mental Health issues;  

 To provide resources and advice relating to Spiritual support and renewal.  

 

Subject Content Today  

 

1. Caritas Westminster Update  …………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… Page 2 

2. Prayer & Worship Resources  …………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… Page 3 

3. Personnel Updates …………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… Page 4 

4. Mental Health: focus Transition  ………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. Page 5 

5. Teaching English as a Foreign Language …………………………………………………………………………………………………… Page 6  

6. Capital and Pupil Placement Planning updates ………………………………………………………………………………………... Page 6 

7. UK Government & DfE Updates ……………………………………………………………………………………………………………….. Page 10  

 

 

Thank you for all you are doing for your school community and for Catholic education 
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Churches Re-opening is a big step forward for Society  

 
https://rcdow.org.uk/cardinal/news/cardinal-opening-churches-for-individual-prayer-is-big-step-forward-for-society/  

 

Caritas Westminster during COVID-19  

During the COVID-19 pandemic, Caritas Westminster has been supporting parishes and schools to start new projects or 

adapt existing ones to meet the increased demand for social outreach in the community.   New projects have included 

pop up food banks, delivering food to those stuck at home and making phone calls and visits to those who may be suffering 

from loneliness. Support from Caritas Westminster has included sourcing food using well established connections in food 

distribution charities, advising on risk assessments amid new social distancing rules, recruiting and training more 

volunteers and accessing funding through internal or external grants.  A key initiative during this time has been our 

emergency food voucher scheme, distributed to those in need by parishes, several of whom have worked in conjunction 

with their local schools . [See news for more information]     

 

Free School meals over the Summer 

‘Whilst we welcomes the Government’s U-turn on Free School Meals over the summer, we encourage them to recognise 

that there is more needed to prevent child poverty in this country, which is reaching record levels.' 

In light of the government's announcement to extend free school meals over the summer holidays, please read Caritas 

Westminster's response by clicking here bit.ly/37xzhmU 

 

Caritas Westminster Emergency Voucher Scheme 

Children eligible for free school meals in term time in England will get a six-week voucher, Downing Street said. 

Two months ago Caritas Westminster launched its own Emergency Voucher Scheme, which is currently supporting 72 

parishes and schools across the Diocese of Westminster and the Archdiocese of Southwark. 

To read more the scheme and the impact it has had: bit.ly/2MCCEze 

 

How can Caritas Westminster Help you? 

Thanks to those who have already responded to our survey, out of the initial responses from 25 schools, 84% are seeing 

families struggling with food poverty and 96% saying they have families who are suffering from digital exclusion.  This 

information is crucial to help us identify where the need is and how we can better help your school and families.    If you 

haven’t responded yet, please complete our survey here and share your experiences with us.   

 

 

 

Please contact us directly at caritaswestminster@rcdow.org.uk if you have an immediate and/or specific need. 

 

 
COM PLETE SURVEY HERE 

https://rcdow.org.uk/cardinal/news/cardinal-opening-churches-for-individual-prayer-is-big-step-forward-for-society/
https://www.caritaswestminster.org.uk/latest-news.php
https://bit.ly/37xzhmU?fbclid=IwAR0Ghye_C1fc24HvOP288n7zbc62_lCvWJEedfqBEJ_byOOnHuDskg5iCbw
https://www.facebook.com/diocese.westminster/?__tn__=K-R&eid=ARCCk41_XbO1Hy84RXtOeLnjSekyz6i7FcKIJqWSm3HAjHLkzuaI8XoRzIhKwfl5ZL3HV2BykVUGLLsw&fref=mentions&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARCzR2wA2c1bLF8rmqcLnSgyS3A6F2Qpw1eFuRKbKGUJw0CQzlI-fBk5co_Qvlw21Up4CeAE7SWt9XOFN8pHhoL_rGeraA7iFlykpOQykapZwpRgqaTPqaXmCmdrp1u9vnsHy25Ge_a86QOhZ0UGfgjfxN6KNZ-eTjz0WjxS9uAvuczi3eOFQSyGjSddNShY9-wTQMZ9UbAQkgGdfbfltnk17Vr9KMbkT6-j8SmqMFGSEpKqgqRRAmNWe2r5m7fJ2nSMrq61DEfWavkwWCp6ab2ReSV4-X3jG21kLGgpQvjvTCXHX7SRYDZhdDTVxPz_HS301opTqbOVLCqM0qwHYkW0aCtyt2d2uOiEkdyhfN4
https://www.facebook.com/ArchdioceseOfSouthwark/?__tn__=K-R&eid=ARDH5rM2ujAbExjTsDuuWBfjDm1IkEVhUyK_IneVqD8e_gh-kEtjx8aclIXm-l573MXar_iIrULh3372&fref=mentions&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARCzR2wA2c1bLF8rmqcLnSgyS3A6F2Qpw1eFuRKbKGUJw0CQzlI-fBk5co_Qvlw21Up4CeAE7SWt9XOFN8pHhoL_rGeraA7iFlykpOQykapZwpRgqaTPqaXmCmdrp1u9vnsHy25Ge_a86QOhZ0UGfgjfxN6KNZ-eTjz0WjxS9uAvuczi3eOFQSyGjSddNShY9-wTQMZ9UbAQkgGdfbfltnk17Vr9KMbkT6-j8SmqMFGSEpKqgqRRAmNWe2r5m7fJ2nSMrq61DEfWavkwWCp6ab2ReSV4-X3jG21kLGgpQvjvTCXHX7SRYDZhdDTVxPz_HS301opTqbOVLCqM0qwHYkW0aCtyt2d2uOiEkdyhfN4
https://bit.ly/2MCCEze?fbclid=IwAR3ErY4-qAY-G1Jnvk44c3MbZussR-UDZu05HSG5Au3TfVg4BIhbHYuH9OI
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfd_v9uJgWj7v1KNCGMrIB4RZxI24jwWll97ot5A7nZizJI3w/viewform
mailto:caritaswestminster@rcdow.org.uk
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfd_v9uJgWj7v1KNCGMrIB4RZxI24jwWll97ot5A7nZizJI3w/viewform
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Poverty & Digital Exclusion: Please complete our survey here and share your experiences with us, so we can identify 

where the need is and how we can better help your school and families.   Please contact us directly at 

caritaswestminster@rcdow.org.uk if you have an immediate and/or specific need. 

 

Prayer & Worship Resources  

 

The Celebration of Mass for Schools  

We are delighted that His Eminence, Cardinal Vincent Nichols, will celebrate Mass for our school communities on 18th June 

at 11.30am.  Please do try to join the celebration online if possible.  If you are unable to live stream at this time it will be 

possible to download the Mass and share in the celebration later.  Please publicise this event within your whole 

community, including those who are unable to attend school at this time.  The Mass will be streamed via the following 

link https://www.churchservices.tv/westminster or www.westminstercathedral.org.uk 

Please find attached a hymn sheet for the School Mass for Thursday which will enable your community to fully participate. 

 

Weekly Rosary 

Please join us each week as we pray a decade of the Rosary together.  This Friday, June 19th, we recite the Fifth Luminous 

Mystery:  The Institution of the Eucharist 

You can join via YouTube here or alternatively download the powerpoint here 

 

Weekly Beatitude Assembly 

Please click here for a Primary and a Secondary Powerpoint resource that can be used with students  

 

Westminster Cathedral Resource 

Please click here for an interactive Animal Trail resource for Primary Schools to use when they visit Westminster Cathedral 

with children.   

 

CAFOD National Assembly 18th June 

CAFOD are delivering an online assembly to share how the lives of others around the world are being impacted by 

Coronavirus.  This will take place on Thursday 18 June at 10am, on CAFOD’s YouTube page. (This will be available 

beforehand in case teachers want to check the content beforehand, and of course, you will be able to watch it together 

at a later time of your choosing.) 

 

Professional Development Opportunities 

For a list of our upcoming training opportunities, please see attached document. 

 

Pope’s prayer intention for June: the Heart of Jesus 

This month, during which the Solemnity of the Sacred Heart occurs, the Holy Father asks that ‘we pray that all those who 

suffer may find their way in life, allowing themselves to be touched by the Heart of Jesus.’  See The Pope’s Prayer Intention 

Video here 

mailto:caritaswestminster@rcdow.org.uk
https://www.churchservices.tv/westminster
http://www.westminstercathedral.org.uk/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=UEAmvopZ6a0&feature=emb_logo
https://education.rcdow.org.uk/pandemic-support-the-rosary-resources-new/
https://education.rcdow.org.uk/pandemic-support-the-beatitudes-resources-new/
https://education.rcdow.org.uk/pandemic-support-resources-new/
https://www.youtube.com/user/cafodtv/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?time_continue=1&v=2IMpy05pccM&feature=emb_logo
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Novena to the Sacred Heart – concluding on 19th June 2020. 

There is a long-standing tradition in the Church of dedicating nine days of prayer to the Heart of Christ, concluding on the 

Solemnity of the Sacred Heart on 19th June. Many parishes and schools already pray this Novena every year and there are 

many beautiful variations. This year, we present a version, composed by the Pope’s Prayer Network Director in London, 

which will be available online at www.popesglobalprayer.net. Each day of the Novena is presented in an Ignatian way, 

suggesting a Spiritual Exercise each day.  

 

The outreach of the Church to the faithful and call to prayer.  

 
 The Diocese is live streaming Masses and here is the link to those available.  

https://rcdow.org.uk/news/how-to-participate-in-mass-during-the-coronavirus-outbreak/  

https://soundcloud.com/catholicchurch 

 

 The Jesuit Pray as You Go site https://pray-as-you-go.org  

 

 https://rcdow.org.uk/news/popes-prayer-intention-for-june-the-heart-of-jesus/  

 

Personnel Updates   

 

ADMISSIONS PROCEDURE 

We have been made aware of some changes which are needed to aspects of our published admissions procedures, in 

particular the Supplementary Information Form. It will be necessary for us to revise the Admissions Guidance published 

in September 2019. We realise it is necessary for you to consult on changes to the procedure and so we ask that you be 

mindful of the revised guidance when next consulting on your procedure. The revised guidance has been checked by a 

solicitor at the Catholic Education Service who, in turn, have confirmed the model procedures with the Office of the 

Schools Adjudicator. 

The revised guidance will be issued to you by the end of this week. 

 

RISK ASSESSMENTS OF STAFF RETURNING TO WORK 

Schools must ensure that any risk assessments carried out relating to staff returning to work take account of the widely 

publicised additional risks to workers from the BAME community. Last week’s bulletin included a sample risk assessment 

which can be used, or relevant extracts included in the risk assessment used for all staff. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.popesglobalprayer.net/
https://rcdow.org.uk/news/how-to-participate-in-mass-during-the-coronavirus-outbreak/
https://soundcloud.com/catholicchurch
https://pray-as-you-go.org/
https://rcdow.org.uk/news/popes-prayer-intention-for-june-the-heart-of-jesus/
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Mental Health -  The theme is Transitions -  helping those children who are moving up and on in 

these  uncertain times. 

 

Anna Freud Centre  

Click Here (Managing Transition Back to School – A guide for schools and colleges) 

Click Here (Managing unexpected endings and transitions - A practical guide to support pupils and students to manage 

change during periods of disruption) 

 

Mentally Healthy Schools Click Here (A range of advice for parents, carers and education professionals, from the Anna 

Freud Centre, supporting children through times of transition) 

 

Young Minds  Click Here (Top tips for parents and carers on helping their child through times of difficulty and change.) 

(Click here to download the top tips poster) 

Other resources from Young Minds to support children in times of transition: 

Click Here (Find Your Feet – transitioning to secondary school) 

Click Here (Find Your Feet – Tips for parents) 

Click Here (Find Your Feet – Transition Activity for Year 6 Pupils) 

Click Here (Find Your Feet – Transition Activity for Year 7 Pupils) 

Click Here (Find Your Feet – Transition Tips for Pupils with SEND) 

Click Here (Preparing your children for the Summer Holidays) 

Click Here (Ten ways to celebrate the year)  

Click Here (Celebrating Achievements) 

 

Foundation for People with Leaning Difficulties Click Here (Moving On - Top Tips on moving to secondary school for 

pupils with SEND)  and Click Here for a guide for parents. 

 

Place2Be Click Here (Advice for parents and carers in supporting their child on moving to a new school.) 

 

Partnerships for children Click Here (A range of activities for parents to help their children explore their emotions during 

times of change and loss.) 

 

Early Education - Click Here  (An article with advice for parents and carers of young children on how to support them 

during times of change.) 

 

Grenfell - Andrew O’Neill 

Please take the time to read another article in the Tablet this week by the Headteacher of All Saints Catholic College, 

Andrew O’Neill.  Andrew has written an account recalling the experience of his school community during the tragedy of 

Grenfell. 

https://www.thetablet.co.uk/blogs/1/1490/a-headteacher-whose-school-is-yards-from-grenfell-recalls-the-disaster 

https://www.annafreud.org/media/11727/managing-transition-back-to-school-jun2020.pdf
https://www.annafreud.org/media/11610/managing-unexpected-endings-transitions-may2020.pdf
https://www.mentallyhealthyschools.org.uk/risks-and-protective-factors/school-based-risk-factors/transitions/
https://youngminds.org.uk/starting-a-conversation-with-your-child/tips-for-times-of-change-or-difficulty/
https://youngminds.org.uk/media/1710/top-ten-tips-poster.pdf
https://youngminds.org.uk/resources/school-resources/find-your-feet-transitioning-to-secondary-school/
https://youngminds.org.uk/resources/school-resources/find-your-feet-transition-tips-for-parents/
https://youngminds.org.uk/resources/school-resources/find-your-feet-transitions-activity-for-year-6-pupils/
https://youngminds.org.uk/resources/school-resources/find-your-feet-transitions-activity-for-year-7-pupils/
https://youngminds.org.uk/resources/school-resources/transition-tips-for-pupils-with-send/
https://youngminds.org.uk/resources/school-resources/preparing-your-pupils-for-the-summer-holidays/
https://youngminds.org.uk/resources/school-resources/10-ways-to-celebrate-the-year/
https://youngminds.org.uk/resources/school-resources/celebrating-achievements-lesson-plan/
https://www.mentalhealth.org.uk/sites/default/files/moving-on-top-tips-for-pupils.pdf
https://www.mentalhealth.org.uk/sites/default/files/moving-on-top-tips-for-pupils.pdf
https://www.mentalhealth.org.uk/sites/default/files/moving-on-top-tips-for-pupils.pdf
https://www.partnershipforchildren.org.uk/uploads/Files/PDFs/Resilience%20Activities/Change%20and%20Loss%20Activities.pdf
https://www.early-education.org.uk/sites/default/files/Helping%20children%20cope%20with%20change.pdf
https://www.thetablet.co.uk/blogs/1/1490/a-headteacher-whose-school-is-yards-from-grenfell-recalls-the-disaster
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Teaching English as a Foreign Language 

Expression of interest in teaching English as a foreign language.  Westminster Youth Ministry is setting a project for 

summer 2021 at SPEC Retreat Centre in Pinner to host a summer language for the Japan Federation of Catholic Schools.  

This will be over 6-7 weeks starting in early July and will require teaching four periods per day at Pinner, Monday to Friday.  

The students will be 15-18 years old and will be staying in the UK for 2 or 3 weeks.  We are looking for 2-3 teachers or a 

school that can assess student’s level of English and deliver an exciting language programme for the duration of their stay 

in the UK.  TEFL qualification and experience of teaching English to non-English speakers would be an advantage, as would 

an accreditation to the British Council.  A partnership with a school may also be considered.  For further details and 

informal discussion please contact Andrzej Wdowiak on 07736 293 637 or via e-mail andrzejwdowiak@rcdow.org.uk  

 

Capital & Pupil Placement Planning 

1st Planner – Demographic Survey 

Phase 2 of this project is now underway. As advised, an introduction for school leaders and governors has been recorded 

for private viewing. The link to this resource is: https://www.1stplanner.com/aowwinwin  

We are also exploring the vision we reflect throughout this initiative. The headline concept is WinWin. However, for our 

Diocese it is important that we develop that appropriate “Straplines” to communicate our vision to all stakeholders 

(internal and external). It has been proposed that the WinWin Statement for the Diocese of Westminster is built upon the 

foundations of Catholic Social Teaching. When drafted, the DOW WinWin Statement will use the 6 to 8 phrases that 

capture our collective mission and vision. 

The main areas of Catholic Social Teaching are: 

 Human Dignity 

 Community & Participation 

 Care for Creation 

 Dignity in Work 

 Option for the Poor 

 Solidarity & Peace 

The first draft of the WinWin Statement looks like this: 

mailto:andrzejwdowiak@rcdow.org.uk
https://www.1stplanner.com/aowwinwin
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Please send any suggestion of suitable straplines to nigelspears@rcdow.org.uk  

 

VASCA 2020/21  

27 Projects are now live on Statlog. School Leaders and Governors from those schools, with the support of their Building 

Consultants, are fully engaged in the process of scoping and procuring the essential work approved by the education 

Commission. 

8 schools are listed as “Projects Ready for Action”. 6 (possibly 7) of the projects on the next list are waiting for the 

site(school) to act. If you are the Funding or Finance Manager for one of these schools, please logon to Statlog and 

complete the required step as soon as possible. 

mailto:nigelspears@rcdow.org.uk
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Now, only 5 schools have yet to respond to the offer of VASCA funding and 1 project is waiting for clarification from the 

Central Funding team. 

 

Please contact Statlog for assistance if you cannot access the system. 
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Statlog 

The initial training session with consultants was positive. Training was provided in the use of: 

 The Strategic Survey Tool 

 Site Manager Tests (Statutory Compliance), and 

 Contractor Tests (Statutory Compliance) 

Schools seeking consent from the Diocesan Trustees to manage Minor Works Projects at a local level must ensure: 

a) That the Statutory Compliance aspects of Statlog are fully operational on their site(s), and 

b) That their Survey data is up to date in Statlog 

Once both elements are in place, School Business Managers can apply for permission to manage Minor Works Projects 

themselves. Until written consent is provided, the current protocols remain in effect and schools must engage their 

retained building consultant when undertaking any Capital Work. 

Please do not delay. If you are hoping for VASCA Funding in the future, you do need to ensure that the needs of your 

school are correctly recorded in Statlog. If they are not in the system by January 2021, you will not be eligible for VASCA 

funding in 2021/22. 

Priority School Building Programme 

Project managers continue to monitor the progress of schools in this scheme. Some contractors can make headway whilst 

ensuring social distancing.  

School Business Managers 

Diocesan Trust Protocols – During a recent SBM forum is was clear that many SBMs are unclear about the Protocols issued 

by the Diocese of Westminster and how that affect many of the decisions taken by schools and academies. The Protocols 

relating to School Land and Buildings can be found on the DOWES Website: https://education.rcdow.org.uk/school-

capital-and-pupil-placement-planning/capital-strategy/  

Capital de Minimis – There was also some confusion about the de minimis level below which schools can classify work as 

revenue maintenance. The de minimis level is set by the Diocese and is in accordance with agreement with the Secretary 

of State for Education. 

It is £2,000.00 

We are seeking clarification on the application of a higher level by a Local Authority that is accepted and approved by the 

Governing Body. If this deemed acceptable, it will affect the level at which a school is permitted to spend it capital funding. 

For example, a school using the VA de minimis or £2,000.00 would be permitted to use its DFC on a boiler replacement 

project costing £9,000.00 net. Whereas a neighbouring school that had agreed a £10,000.00 de minimis would not. 

I will circulate further information upon receipt of legal advice.  

 

https://education.rcdow.org.uk/school-capital-and-pupil-placement-planning/capital-strategy/
https://education.rcdow.org.uk/school-capital-and-pupil-placement-planning/capital-strategy/
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UK Government & DfE Updates and links;  

Maintaining Educational Provision for Vulnerable and Key Worker Children:  

DfE Guidance 17.06.20  

Please see below DfE guidance that has been issued recently which you may have missed: 

 
This provides the latest guidance for school leaders on the extended opening to the designated year groups in primary 

schools (nursery, reception, year 1 and year 6) and secondary schools (year 10 and 12). We are waiting on further 

guidance following the ministerial statements this week and when this is published, we will brief schools.  

 

 Supporting vulnerable children and young people during the coronavirus (COVID-19) outbreak – Updated 15 

May 2020 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-guidance-on-vulnerable-children-and-

young-people 

 

 Managing school premises during the coronavirus outbreak – Updated 18 May 2020 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/managing-school-premises-during-the-coronavirus-outbreak 

 

 Procurement Policy Note 02/20: Supplier relief due to COVID-19 – Updated 19 May 2020 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/procurement-policy-note-0220-supplier-relief-due-to-covid-19 

 

 Coronavirus (COVID-19): safeguarding in schools, colleges and other providers – Updated 20 May 2020 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-safeguarding-in-schools-colleges-and-other-providers  

 

 Teaching during coronavirus (COVID-19) – Updated 22 May 2020 

https://www.gov.uk/guidance/remote-education-during-coronavirus-covid-19 

 

 Online education resources for home learning – Updated 22 May 2020 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-online-education-resources 

 

 Coronavirus (COVID-19): cancellation of GCSEs, AS and A levels in 2020 – Updated 22 May 2020 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-cancellation-of-gcses-as-and-a-levels-in-

2020 

 

 Preparing for the wider opening of early years and childcare settings from 1 June – published 24 May 2020 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/preparing-for-the-wider-opening-of-early-years-and-childcare-

settings-from-1-june 

 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-guidance-on-vulnerable-children-and-young-people
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-guidance-on-vulnerable-children-and-young-people
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/managing-school-premises-during-the-coronavirus-outbreak
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/procurement-policy-note-0220-supplier-relief-due-to-covid-19
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-safeguarding-in-schools-colleges-and-other-providers
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/remote-education-during-coronavirus-covid-19
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-online-education-resources
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-cancellation-of-gcses-as-and-a-levels-in-2020
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-cancellation-of-gcses-as-and-a-levels-in-2020
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/preparing-for-the-wider-opening-of-early-years-and-childcare-settings-from-1-june
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/preparing-for-the-wider-opening-of-early-years-and-childcare-settings-from-1-june
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 Supporting children and young people with SEND as schools and colleges prepare for wider opening – updated 

26 May 2020 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-send-risk-assessment-guidance 

 

 Coronavirus (COVID-19): financial support for education, early years and children’s social care – Updated 27 May 

2020 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-financial-support-for-education-early-

years-and-childrens-social-care 

 

 Providing free school meals during the coronavirus (COVID-19) outbreak – Updated 28 May 2020 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-free-school-meals-guidance 

 

 School attendance: guidance for schools – Updated 29 May 2020  

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/school-attendance 

 

 Actions for FE colleges and providers during the coronavirus outbreak – Updated 29 May 2020  

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-maintaining-further-education-provision 

 

 Changes to the law on education, health and care needs assessments and plans due to coronavirus (COVID-19) – 

Updated 29 May 2020 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/changes-to-the-law-on-education-health-and-care-needs-

assessments-and-plans-due-to-coronavirus 

 

 Critical workers who can access schools or educational settings – Updated 1 June 2020 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-maintaining-educational-provision 

 

 Coronavirus (COVID-19): implementing protective measures in education and childcare settings – Updated 1 

June 2020 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-implementing-protective-measures-in-

education-and-childcare-settings 

 

 Actions for educational and childcare settings to prepare for wider opening from 1 June 2020 - Updated 1 June 

2020 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/actions-for-educational-and-childcare-settings-to-prepare-for-

wider-opening-from-1-june-2020 

 

 Providing apprenticeships during the coronavirus (COVID-19) outbreak – Updated 2 June 2020 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-apprenticeship-programme-response 

 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-send-risk-assessment-guidance
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-financial-support-for-education-early-years-and-childrens-social-care
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-financial-support-for-education-early-years-and-childrens-social-care
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-free-school-meals-guidance
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/school-attendance
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-maintaining-further-education-provision
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/changes-to-the-law-on-education-health-and-care-needs-assessments-and-plans-due-to-coronavirus
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/changes-to-the-law-on-education-health-and-care-needs-assessments-and-plans-due-to-coronavirus
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-maintaining-educational-provision
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-implementing-protective-measures-in-education-and-childcare-settings
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-implementing-protective-measures-in-education-and-childcare-settings
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/actions-for-educational-and-childcare-settings-to-prepare-for-wider-opening-from-1-june-2020
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/actions-for-educational-and-childcare-settings-to-prepare-for-wider-opening-from-1-june-2020
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-apprenticeship-programme-response
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 Actions for schools during the coronavirus outbreak – Updated 3 June 2020 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-school-closures 

 

 Preparing for the wider opening of schools from 1 June – Updated 4 June 2020 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/preparing-for-the-wider-opening-of-schools-from-1-june 

 

 Actions for early years and childcare providers during the coronavirus outbreak – Updated 5 June 2020 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-early-years-and-childcare-closures 

 

 Coronavirus (COVID-19): initial teacher training (ITT) – Updated 5 June 2020 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-initial-teacher-training-itt 

 

 Higher education: reopening buildings and campuses – Updated 10 June 2020 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/higher-education-reopening-buildings-and-campuses 

 

 Press Release: Extra mental health support for pupils and teachers – Updated 10 June 2020 

https://www.gov.uk/government/news/extra-mental-health-support-for-pupils-and-teachers 

 

 
Asthmatic guidance from Asthma UK:  
Please see FAQs for some of the most popular queries: www.asthma.org.uk/about/media/news/advice-for-parents  

  

Please follow government guidance and advise parents who are worried about sending their child back to school to 

contact their GP. Please see the below link which can be provided to parents to advise how they can prepare their 

children for going back to school including tips to cut the risk of them having an asthma attack: 

www.asthma.org.uk/advice/child/back-to-school  

 

 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-school-closures
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/preparing-for-the-wider-opening-of-schools-from-1-june
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-early-years-and-childcare-closures
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-initial-teacher-training-itt
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/higher-education-reopening-buildings-and-campuses
https://www.gov.uk/government/news/extra-mental-health-support-for-pupils-and-teachers
http://www.asthma.org.uk/about/media/news/advice-for-parents
http://www.asthma.org.uk/advice/child/back-to-school

